September 15, 2023

Dear Church Family,

We write to you today to invite your help in shaping the future of Peace Lutheran Church. This year we celebrate 13-
years of presence in Watertown and the surrounding communities where we help bring the name of Jesus Christ to be
known and loved. We cannot emphasize enough the need for your involvement in this important Feasibility/Planning
Study process, so please read on to learn the details.

Over the past several months, volunteer leaders and our advisors have worked to gather information about our church
congregation and several practical needs. The information gathered will tell the story of our faith community and
include a proposal to improve and expand our church facilities. We believe that the facility projects will help us to
continue delivering the ministries and services for our growing congregation.

Our objective is to share the best information we have available, and then invite your ideas and opinions as they
relate to potentially improving and expanding our facilities. This is not an exercise to promote a “done deal”. On the
contrary, as part of our congregation, your input will help us develop the best plan to support our mission and
ministries by addressing deficiencies in our facilities.

Please join us for ONE of four identical meetings:

* Sunday morning September 24 10:15a.m. —12:00 pm Meal Served
* Tuesday morning September 26 10:00 a.m. —11:45 p.m. Refreshments
* Monday evening October 2 6:00 p.m. - 7:45 p.m. Meal Served
* Thursday evening October 5 6:00 p.m. - 7:45 p.m. Meal Served

As part of the presentation, you, and other members in attendance, will be asked for your reactions to the information
that we will share. We hope you will be able to arrange your schedule to participate in one of these four important
meetings. Childcare and transportation will be provided for those who need it, and refreshments or a meal will be
served for everyone attending.

Thank you for making the effort to attend. We understand your time is limited, but we need and value your input. We
look forward to seeing you and hearing your comments, as we continue to work TOGETHER to shape the future of
Peace Lutheran Church.

Feasibility Study Planning Team

* Norm Bauer * Andy Johnsrud * Elizabeth Schulze
* Dan Cowger * Jon Peterson * James Walz
* Karleen Cowger * Amy Prok * John Weinzierl

Please return the enclosed reservation card by Friday, September 22. Place the card in the offering

basket, mail it or deliver it to the church office. You can also email plc@come2peace.com or scan the
QR Code to RSVP your attendance. Be sure to indicate which meeting you will attend and if you need
childcare or transportation. Thank you!
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